THE **NAVAJO NATION** 

## NAVAJO LAND DEPARTMENT

TITLE, RECORDS AND APPRAISAL SECTION

WINDOW ROCK, ARIZONA

520/ 871-6405. FAX 520/ 871-7039

DR. TAYLOR MCKENZIE VICE PRESIDENT

KELSBY A. BEGAYE

PRESIDENT

August 14, 2001

Elouise Chicharello, Regional Director

Navajo Region

P.O. Box 1060

Gallup, New Mexico 87305-1060

RE: Fort Wingate Boundary Survey

Per our meetings on June 5 & 6, 2001, regarding the discussion of the west boundary of the Fort Wingate Ordnance existing fence line do not coincide for approximately a one mile portion of the west boundary. Currently, the existing fence now lies to the east of the monuments survey boundary.

We were told by the Bureau of Land Management, Cadastral Survey, that the set monumentation is the permanent and legal boundary. Since there was a consensus to replace existing fence line to follow the current existing fence line and cheaper to replace, we are agreeable.

Should there be any questions, please contact me at (520) 871-6402 or 6405. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Navajo Land Department

Dwight Hempel, Dept. of Interior Sharlene Begay-Platero, Economic Dev./Nav. Nation

Doc: Ltr/BIA Ft. Wingate 8/01